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By fax (2511 1458) and mail

Information Techﬁology and Broadcasting Branch 1‘;‘?’“‘“ Keilthy
Commerce, Industry and Technology Bureau Reptlatory Affirs
2/F Murray Bldg

14/F, Telecom House
Garden Roa'd’ 3 Glnucssta:‘Rc:\‘:: Waachu
Central, Hong Kong Hong Kong

Attn: Senior Executive Officer, Mr Tony Wong
Telephone  +852 2888 2207
Feosimile  +B52 2962 5012
19 May 2003 dermot keilthy@rench.com

Dear Mr Wong,

Consultation Paper on
Reduction of Licence Fee for Fixed Carrier Licences
(Other Than Fixed Carrier (Restricted) Licences)
Which Permit the Provision of External Services Only

I appreciate that the consultation period for the captioned consultation paper dated
17 April 2003 (“the Consultation Paper”) has already ended and I apologise for this late
response, but I felt that you might still find these few brief observations of relevance.

In the Consultation Paper, the Secretary for Commerce, Industry and Technology (“the
Secretary”) proposes to reduce the annual fee payable for fixed carrier licences which permit
external services only from HK$1,000,000 to HK$500,000 (“the Proposal”). Reach Networks
Hong Kong Limited (“REACH”) agrees with and supports the Proposal. REACH would,
however, make the following comments.

The rationale of simplified administration is sound justification for the proposed reduction in
licence fees. REACH believes that the administration of Fixed Telecommunications Network
Services (“FTNS”) licences for licensees who are also permitted to provide external services
only has been similarly simplified. REACH asks if the Secretary is considering any proposals
to introduce a similar reduction in external FTNS licence fees.
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REACH also notes from footnote 1 of the Consultation Paper that those external services
licensees who provide niche backhaul services will not qualify for the licence fee reduction.
REACH recognises that the provision of niche backhaul services by external services licensees
does involve more administration by the Telecommunications Authority than for those
licensees who provide purely external services. However, the level of administration required
for external services licensees who also provide niche backhaul services is still significantly
less than that associated with licensees who provide full local fixed telecommunications
network services. It seems, therefore, only equitable that the respective licence fees should
reflect the difference in levels of administration. Accordingly, REACH suggests that “niche
external service” licence fees be reduced to HK$750,000, being the mid-point between full
local and external only licence fees.

I hope you find some merit in these suggestions. 1 apologise again for this late response, and
please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any queries or require any further information.

Yours sincerely,

&\

Dermot Keilthy
Director, Regulatory Affairs
REACH
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